
Sayyid Al-Hakeem: we support the government in its International Alliance
ending negotiations

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met the Secretary-General of Asaib

Ahl Al-Haq, His Excellency Sheikh Qais Al-Khaz’aly on 14/4/2024, and exchanged congratulations

on the advent of the Blessed Eid Al-Fitr and discussed the Iraqi political and regional

updates.

His  Eminence  affirmed  the  importance  of  supporting  the  government  on  its  service  and

developmental path and reiterated our support for the government in its negotiations to end the

international  alliance  to  combat  ISIL.  Moreover,  H.E.  reiterated  the  call  for  the

representatives  of  the  Sunni  component  to  choose  a  candidate  for  the  Speaker.

H.E. also called to preserve the achieved political, social, and security stability and

affirmed that everyone is responsible for maintaining and transforming it into permanent

stability.  Furthermore,  H.E.  reiterated  the  call  for  a  ceasefire  in  Gaza  to  aid  the

Palestinians and rebuild the city and held the international community responsible for the

genocide and systematic starvation that the Palestinians are being subjected to.


